
Notice of Commencement of Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment (MCEA) Addendum Process 

For the MCEA Completed Previously for Expansion of the Colborne 
Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP)  

What is this study about? 
In June 2007, the Township of Cramahe completed a Schedule C Municipal Class Environmental 
Assessment (MCEA) to plan for the provision of additional wastewater treatment capacity at the 
Colborne Wastewater Treatment Plant (WWTP) in order support population and employment growth 
in the Colborne area. The recommendations of the previous MCEA included 3 phases of 
upgrade/expansion: 

- Phase 1: New effluent pumping station, new outfall pipeline to Lake Ontario, and a new outfall 
diffuser in Lake Ontario; 

- Phase 2: Lagoon sludge removal and upgrades to the aeration facilities to increase 
wastewater treatment capacity to a total of 1,750 m3/d; and 

- Phase 3: New treatment units to provide a total of 3,466 m3/d of wastewater treatment capacity 
plus facilities for septage handling. 

Following the completion of the previous MCEA in 2007, Phases 1 and 2 were implemented, but the 
new treatment units were not installed to provide the additional expanded treatment capacity of 
3,466 m3/d of wastewater.  The Colborne WWTP’s rated capacity remains at 1,750 m3/d. 
The MCEA planning process (October 2000, as amended in 2007, 2011, and 2015), which is an 
approved process under the Ontario Environmental Assessment Act, states that if the period of time 
from the completion of the MCEA to the commencement of construction of a project exceeds ten (10) 
years, the planning and design process and current environmental conditions should be reviewed to 
ensure that the proposed project and mitigation measures are still valid given the current planning 
context.  The Township is now undertaking this review the ensure that the recommendations for the 
expansion of the Colborne WWTP are still valid.  
How can I participate in this study? 
For more information, please visit https://www.cramahe.ca/en/municipal-government/projects-plans-
and-reports.aspx and look for Colborne Wastewater Treatment Plant MCEA Addendum. 
Public and agency consultation is an integral component of the MCEA process. If you have any 
questions or concerns or would like to be added to the project mailing list, please contact one of the 
following individuals listed below: 

Erin Longworth, M. Eng., P. Eng., PMP 
Consultant Class EA Lead
CIMA Canada Inc.
Phone: 519-772-2299 ext. 6250 
E-mail: erin.longworth@cima.ca 

David MacPherson, C.E.T. 
Manager of Public Works and Environmental 
Services   
Township of Cramahe
Phone: 905-355-2821 ext. 126
E-mail: dmacpherson@cramahe.ca 

Under the Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act and the Environmental Assessment 
Act, unless otherwise stated in the submission, any personal information such as name, address, 
telephone number and property location included in a submission will become part of the public 
record files for this matter and may be released, if requested, to any person.  

This notice was first issued on December 16, 2021. 
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